Parent sample letter in support of Senate Bill 2055

Dear (Your U.S. Senator),

As a constituent, and as a parent of a hearing impaired child, I am contacting you to urge your cosponsorship and support of Senate Bill 2055, the Hearing Aid Assistance Tax Credit Act. This fiscally responsible bill would provide a tax credit of up to $500 per hearing aid, once every five years. The tax credit would be available either for persons over 55, or for parents purchasing a hearing aid for a dependent child. 
While hearing loss in children can occur at any time as the result of disease or trauma, most cases are congenital, with 33 babies born every day who are profoundly deaf and 2-3 times that number born with partial hearing loss, making hearing loss the number one birth defect in America. With early treatment, infants identified with hearing loss can be fit with hearing aids as young as 4 weeks of age and can be mainstreamed into regular classrooms. On the contrary, children who do not receive early intervention cost schools an additional $420,000 in special education and an overall lifetime cost of around $1 million per child, according to a 1993 study by the Marion Downs Center.

This modest bill would help my child and other older adults who need hearing aids, but simply cannot afford them. S.B. 2055 is a simpler means to address this problem than through other far costlier measures, such as Medicare expansion or mandatory insurance coverage.

Thank you for your time and consideration.  This important bill would improve my child’s quality of life, as well as the lives other Americans suffering from hearing loss. For additional information or to sign onto S.B. 2055, please contact Senator Norm Coleman’s office at 202/224-5641. Thank you for your consideration of this important matter.

Sincerely,

(Your Name)
